
NEW  BULGARIAN  AMBASSADOR  TO
ISRAEL VISITS PATRIARCHATE
On Friday 1st/14th of June 2013, the new Ambassador of Bulgaria
to  Israel,  Mr  Dimitar  Mihailov,  together  with  the  Deputy
Ambassador, visited His Beatitude Theophilos, Our Father and
Patriarch of Jerusalem, in order to submit his credentials on
the occasion of the commencement of his term.

His  Beatitude  welcomed  the  newly  appointed  Bulgarian
ambassador  with  whom  he  discussed  issues  pertaining  to
countries of the Middle East, where Mr Mihailov had served in
the past, but also the preservation of the status quo in
Jerusalem, the situation in Syria, the abduction of two Syrian
prelates and the situation of Christians in the Middle East.

The  Bulgarian  ambassador  conveyed  to  His  Beatitude  the
fraternal embrace of Neophytos, the new Patriarch of Bulgaria,
at the election and enthronement of whom the Patriarchate had
been represented by the Most Reverend Timotheos, Metropolitan
of Bostroi, and the Very Reverend Archimandrite Ieronymos.

Mr Mihailov thanked His Beatitude for the participation of the
Church of Bulgaria in the Holy Light ceremony on Holy Saturday
and for the stance of the Patriarch of Jerusalem in favour of
the Bulgarian Church, in its hour of need.

In his reply, His Beatitude informed the Ambassador on the
religious and cultural contribution of the Patriarchate since
its  dawn,  during  the  days  of  the  Byzantine  Empire,  to
nowadays.

Upon  that,  His  Beatitude  and  the  Ambassador  proceeded  to
mutually exchange gifts.
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